
The Council Waste 
Transfer Stations will 
no longer accept cash 
from 1 November 2023

Secure EFTPOS payment will 
be available with no minimum 

spend or surcharge.



From 1 November 2023, Central Otago District Council Waste Transfer 
Stations will go cashless. 

How may this affect you? 
Council Waste Transfer Stations will no longer be accepting payments by cash. Payments 
will only be accepted by card (EFTPOS) or business account.

FAQs – Frequently asked questions
What facilities will be cashless?
Alexandra, Cromwell, Ranfurly and Roxburgh transfer stations. 

Why have these facilities gone cashless?
Going cashless is helping us streamline our service and keep our team members and 
customers safe. It creates operational efficiencies, which allow resources to be focused on 
other Council services which benefit our community.

How will this benefit you? 
• 	EFTPOS transactions are more convenient and faster to process, this means reduced 		
	 queuing times
• 	Improved health and safety of customers and staff with contactless payments
• 	Eliminate change issues
• 	Reduces risk of burglary and cash theft

Will I be charged a merchant fee for using EFTPOS? 
Secure EFTPOS payment will be available with no minimum spend or surcharge.

How do I setup a business account? 
Apply online at: Finance - New Debtor Request - My CODC

I have further questions about this change, who can I speak to?
Please direct queries to the Waste Team: waste@codc.govt.nz

Further information about Council Waste & Recycling: 
Recycling & Rubbish - Central Otago District Council (codc.govt.nz) 
or on the Council’s CODC Bin App which can be downloaded from the Play Store and App 
Store.
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